

Dear Resident and Business Owner

We would like to inform you that The Garden of Unearthly Delights will be held between Thu 15 Feb and Sun 17 Mar 2024 at Rundle Park/ Kadlitpina.

The Garden will operate between 10.00am and 1.00am from Monday – Thursday, 10.00am and 3.00am on Fridays, 10.00am and 3.00am on Saturdays and 10.00am and 1.00am on Sundays (except the long weekend Sunday 10 March 2024 when it will run between 10.00am and 3.00am).

The Garden of Unearthly Delights will be appropriately monitored both internally and externally by our Sound Engineers, and we expect minimal disturbance from our patrons. The event will strictly adhere to City of Adelaide (CoA) and Liquor Licensing requirements

To ensure that there is minimal disruption to the surrounding residential areas, the following measures will be implemented:

- 1. Continual monitoring of sound levels to ensure that sound emissions from the site do not exceed the maximum levels permitted by the CoA Event Amplified Sound Management Guidelines.
- 2. Sound systems will be directional and appropriately sized for venue and usage to minimise sound spilling outside of venues.
- 3. Venues will be oriented as much as possible to direct any inadvertent sound spill from sound systems away from residential areas.
- 4. All relevant staff and contractors have been fully briefed and understand the CoA Event Amplified Sound Management Guidelines which govern this event.

While you may hear music from our event, all sound should be within CoA and EPA guidelines.

The Garden of Unearthly Delights can be contacted by phone on **0448 685 187** or email **info@gardenofunearthlydelights.com.au** at any time during the event to address any noise related concerns you may have. If necessary a Garden sound engineer will test the sound level in your immediate area to ensure it complies with CoA Guidelines. If the sound level breaches any part of these standards, the offending sound levels will be reduced to comply. You will be notified of the result of our investigations and the course of action undertaken.

You can also provide feedback to the City of Adelaide by phoning 8203 7203 or by emailing events@cityofadelaide.com.au. All feedback is documented and considered for post-event analysis.

The Garden of Unearthly Delights will take the necessary precautions to ensure that the local community is not adversely affected by our event.

Andrew Walker
The Garden of Unearthly Delights

